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Summer 2018: Newsletter No. 1
Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back for the Summer term.  I hope you’ve all had a chance to relax with your families- the children all look very well and seem to have grown several centimetres! It’s lovely to see all of the classes learning outdoors at last, taking advantage of better weather. We had an unusually event- filled Spring term, rounded off by some very special occasions, and are looking forward to the next few weeks of fun activities.
FABs Easter Egg hunt

Undeterred by the constant rainfall, a trio of our valiant FABs managed to cheer everyone up by dressing up as Easter chicks and bunnies and laying a trail of chocolate eggs around the playground, much to the delight of the children.  Many thanks to the FABs for another fun-filled event.
Community Concert
I’m sure that those of you able to attend this concert felt as proud as we all did of our young musicians, who performed with confidence and enthusiasm. Congratulations to the children and many thanks to all involved in organising this uplifting annual event.
Dippy the Dinosaur

By now, you should have received a letter from Mrs Collings about the trips on 24th and 25th April. These have been very kindly subsidised by the FABs and an unexpected generous donation, hence the lower than anticipated price. Please return slips as soon as possible; even if your child has already visited the exhibition, we have signed up to a special educational package for schools. Hanna Trevorrow, DASP Music co-ordinator, has written a song in honour of the occasion and we are currently learning it in school- you will probably know it quite well before long! There will be a dinosaur-themed cake sale on Wed 25th from 3pm and we’ll be making diplo-dough-cus pizzas on Friday 27th!
Class assemblies
Thank you to Yr 2 children and staff for a fabulous assembly on 28th March. The class assemblies to look forward to this term will be Reception on Wed May 23rd and of course the Year 4 Leavers’ assembly on Tues 24th July, which of course always arouses a mixture of emotions.

Staffing update
Congratulations to Mrs Collings for her successful appointment as Headteacher of Broadmayne from September. We’ll be working even more closely together this term to ensure a positive, smooth handover. One of our first jobs will be to recruit a fantastic new Yr 4 teacher, which we will be doing in the next few weeks. Our Yr 3 pupils have already been asking and we promise not to keep everyone waiting too long!
Sports update
The cricket assembly has been re-scheduled to next week due to illness and Year 1 & Year 2 will be having an outdoor lesson afterwards (or indoors if wet). The cricket club for Yrs 2-4 is due to start on Thursday 19th April. Yr 3 and Yr 4 will receive coaching in ball skills from Trevor Senior on a Friday and Levi Dailey, DASP sports coach will be working with Yr R, Yr 1 and Yr 2 up to half term then with Yr 3 & Yr 4 until July.  Action Van will continue to work with Yr 2-Yr 4 every Wednesday and we are planning to run Circus skills workshops with the whole school. Please ensure your child’s P.E. kit is in school. We are looking into the possibility of installing an all -weather running track so that we are able to participate in the Daily Mile more easily. 
Clubs 
Clubs this half term are:

Mon 3.15-4.15: Gardening with Miss Felgate and Mrs Norman (Yrs R, Y1, Y2) – total charge of £2 
Wed 3.20-4.20: Action van inc Circus skills (Yr 2-Yr 4) – charge of £2 per child per week
Thurs 3.15-4.00: Forest Schools with Mrs Bostock & Mrs Bassindale (Yrs 3 & Y4) – charge £1 per week
Thurs 3.15- 4.15: Cricket Club with Steve Bishop – charge of £2 per child per week
Please return the slip by Friday 20th if your child would like to join a club- sorry for the short notice.

Cool Kids & Breakfast Club
From now on all payments should be made either through childcare vouchers, BACs or cheque. If you are not able to do this in the short term, then any cash payments need to be made directly to the school office. Thank you for your co-operation with this.
Yr 3 & Yr 4 Music

Yr 2 were fortunate enough to be working with the inspirational Jane Joy last term. This half term, we are delighted to welcome her back to work her musical magic with Yr 3 and Yr 4 on a Tuesday morning.
And finally..
Good luck to Mrs Stoker in the London Marathon this weekend! Good luck also to Chloe Morley, who is raising funds for the National Autistic society- https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/ChloeSusanna
Yours sincerely

Mrs M Austin

Gardening Club:
I would like my child to attend the club & I enclose £2.00

Name: …………………………………………………………………….     Class: …………………………….

Parent / Carer Signature: ………………………………………………  

Please print Name:……………………………………………………………

Mon 3.15-4.15: Gardening with Miss Felgate and Mrs Norman (Yrs R, Y1, Y2) – charge of £2
per child in total – payment in advance please (23rd Apr, 14th & 21st May – 3 weeks only)
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Forest Schools Club:

I would like my child to attend the club & I enclose £4.00
Name: ……………………………………………………………………..    Class: …………………………….

Parent / Carer Signature: ………………………………………………..

Please print name: ………………………………………………………………
Thurs 3.15-4.00: Forest Schools with Mrs Bostock & Mrs Bassindale (Yrs 3 & Y4) – charge of £1 per week per child, per week = £4.00 payment in advance please (3rd May – 24th May – 4 weeks only)
Summer Term diary dates

	April
	

	19th 
	Cricket Club begins

	20th 
	Y1 ‘Walk for Africa’ sponsored walk

	
	Friday Club begins

	24th 
	KS1 visit Dippy 

	25th 
	KS2 visit Dippy

	27th 
	Diplo’dough’cus Pizza Day

	30th 
	Class Photographs (am)

	
	

	May
	

	2 – 4th 
	Y4 residential visit to Hooke court

	13th 
	FABS Happy Circus

	15th 
	Full Governing Body – 6pm

	19th 
	Last Friday Club session

	23rd 
	Year R Class Assembly – 9.10am

	24th 
	Last Cricket Club session

	25th 
	Last day before half term holiday

	
	

	June
	

	4th 
	Return to school

	18th 
	School Nurse drop-in session – 9am

	19th 
	Potted Sports at 1.30pm

	21st 
	Year 1 trip to Portland Castle

	26th 
	Potted Sports Reserve Day at 1.30pm

	
	

	July
	

	2nd
	Ukelele Performance for parents

	3rd
	Traditional Sports Day at 1.30pm

	5th 
	DASP Transfer Day

	10th 
	Reserve Traditional Sports Day at 1.30pm

	16th
	Thank you afternoon concert

	19th
	In-house Football Tournament

	24th
	Year 4 Leaver’s Assembly at 9.10am

	 
	Last Day of Summer Term

	25th 
	Inset Day





In Dorset 
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